
Stark County Board Meeting Minutes

January 11th, 2022
The Stark County Board met in the Courthouse for the January 11th Board Meeting at 6:30 pm. Chairman Curry called the meeting to order. Roll call shows Howes, Loane, Nowlan, Bush, Stone, and Curry present. Absent was McMillen. Chairman Curry established that a quorum was present, and Ms. Bush led the Pledge of Allegiance.
Motion made by Ms. Bush with a second by Mr. Nowlan to approve the agenda with all present voting aye, motion carried.

No Public comment.
Motion made by Ms. Bush to approve the minutes from the December 14th, 2021, meeting and seconded by Mr. Loane with five ayes and one abstaining, motion carried.

Committee Reports

1) Police-None
2) Legislative/Economic Development-None
3) Health Board-The Health Department continues to offer COVID vaccine and testing services.
4) Judicial-None
5) Building/Grounds-Technology upgrades are planned for the courtroom and Circuit Clerk’s office. This will be paid for using grant funds. 
6) Road/Bridge-None
7) Building Compliance Sub-Committee- A FOIA request by Congressman LaHood’s office was made on behalf of the County to the USDA concerning the terms of the installation of the elevator. This is delaying plans to move forward with a proposed addition to the courthouse. 
8) Finance-The monthly bills were presented for approval. After discussion motion made by Ms. Bush with a second from Mr. Nowlan to approve the payment of the bills with all present voting aye, motion carried.

9) ARPA Requests-None
Highway Report
The Bradford culvert project is complete, and the employees completed snow removal preparations. MFT meetings with the two remaining townships are scheduled and then the MFT paperwork for IDOT will be completed for the year. Truck four has transmission issues and once those repairs are complete the plan is to trade it in for a newer model.
Finance Report

Treasurer Leezer reported no changes in the ARPA balance and due to three pay periods payroll for all offices is over budget for the month. 

Sheriff's Report

The first Joint ETSB meeting was held, and the Sheriff thanked Peoria County for the opportunity to partner with them. There will be a new addition to the Sheriff’s Office to house all the new equipment and the cost will be covered by grant funds. Renovations to the judge’s chamber and jury room were discussed.
New Business

1) A resolution to appoint Charles Terwilliger to the Joint ETSB Board was presented. Motion made by Mr. Loane to approve the resolution and seconded by Mr. Howes with all present voting aye, motion carried.
2) A resolution to appoint Willis Heaton to the Zoning Board was presented. Motion made by Mr. Nowlan to approve the motion and seconded by Ms. Bush with all present voting aye, motion carried.
3) A resolution to relocate the polling places for Elmira and West Jersey precincts was presented. Motion made by Ms. Bush to approve the resolution and seconded Mr. Howes with all present voting aye, motion carried. 
4) The yearly noxious weed plan was presented for approval. Motion made by Ms. Bush to approve the plan and seconded by Mr. Nowlan with all present voting aye, motion carried.
Old Business
5) Chris Hatfield addressed the board on the ongoing Castleton well issues and read a letter prepared by their attorney. After discussion, no action was taken.
At 7:35 pm Ms. Bush made a motion to adjourn the meeting with a second from Ms. Stone with all present voting aye, meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Heather L. Hollis

County Clerk 
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